

Glencairn Public School

664 Erinbrook Dr. Kitchener, On N2E

2R1 519-742-0849

Agenda for School Council

Meeting February 13, 2024.

[Google Meet link](#)

Virtual Attendees: Alex, Tara,
Meghann, Charlene,
Christina , Sherry Monette

Time	Agenda Item	Presenter/Facilitator
6:00-6:10	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Land acknowledgement• Approval of February minutes<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Tara and Charlene have said yes the minutes are approved	Meghann
6:10-6:20	<p>Staff representative</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">- Grade $\frac{3}{4}$ program "Zoo to you."- Animals brought to school (pick from 12 different animals).- Gives the kids 1 hour of time- Would include $\frac{3}{4}$, 4, and $\frac{1}{2}$ class- \$295 for one class, \$250 for the other two classes, traveling cost of \$185- \$730 plus tax (\$825 total) <p>- Tara votes yes, Meghann seconds this, group votes to pass this motion. Christina will let Sherry know this decision.</p>	Sherry Monette
6:20-6:30	<p>Financials</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">- General status- General Account once prior commitments come out;<ul style="list-style-type: none">• \$5536 prior to commitments coming out, 4923.13 once everything comes out- WEFI Account once prior	Charlene

	<p>commitments come out;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • \$ 4005.49 • clay and glass activity came out \$550, and curling came out <p>- Move a thon results</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • \$2652.70 total • cash processing fee will be 2.9% going forward <p>- Any other items?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Grade 6 locks <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Group will do some research on the locks and reconvene. Meghann will check with Lena what we did last year 	
6:30-6:50	<p>Requests for Support</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • \$500 for a whole school performance, Tribal Vision <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ pow wow style presentation ○ explain the whys and whats ○ Tara votes yes, Meghann seconds, whole group motions to pass • \$210 for 12 copies of I Lost My Talk by Rita Joe <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Group moves to approve this purchase. Tara first, Meghann seconds this • \$210 for 12 copies of I'm Finding My Talk <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Group moves to approve this purchase. Tara first, Meghann seconds this • \$60 for 3 copies of Every Child Matters <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Group moves to approve this purchase. Tara first, Meghann seconds this • \$500 for grade 6 celebration <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ This would include a cake, and lunch ○ As far as a bigger celebration, from a board perspective this is a pretty firm no as it needs to be equitable across all schools in the board ○ Historically, we do a lunch with a cake as a picnic. The kids are able to interact with each other and the teachers during this time. Then they organize a play 	Christina

	<p>day. The end of the year assembly claps out the grade 6 class.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Tara votes yes, Meghann seconds this motion, group passes this vote. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● \$200 36 pairs of students sport safety goggles <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Tara votes yes, meghann seconds this, group votes to pass this motion ○ ● \$169.50 Kodaly Choir Request <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ This was already voted yes during last meeting ● Grade 6 would go to the waterloo airport <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ \$10 per student ○ Would need accessible bus ○ total ask would be \$900 ○ Tara will first this, meghann will second and group motions to pass 	
6:50-7:10	<p>Fundraising / Sponsorship</p> <p>Confirm dates for Spring Social and Movie Night</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● May 10th for movie night <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Timing: meet in the middle compromise (one side asking for 5:30, one side asking for 6:30 or 7. Let's talk more about meeting in the middle at 6 pm) ○ Next year we could look at having 2 events (one where timing is geared toward earlier families, and one where timing is geared toward later families) ○ Christina will talk to extended care to see if that group that is still there under care at that time could be brought to the gym to sit in until their parents come and then the parents 	All

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Group will plan adhoc meeting to finalize details. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● June 5th for spring social <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Time to be determined 	
7:10-7:15	WRAPSC Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Meghann will send Saras notes in email to Christina 	Sara

7:15-7:30	Principal update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Christina will send her updates to group. Had to jump on another necessary call. 	Christina
-----------	---	-----------

I acknowledge that the land on which WRDSB sites are situated are the lands traditionally used by the Haudenosaunee, Anishinaabe, and Neutral people. I also acknowledge the enduring presence and deep traditional knowledge, laws, and philosophies of the Indigenous people with whom we share this land today. We are all treaty people with a responsibility to honour all our relations. To ensure that our identity and social position no longer predict outcomes, together we will transform our systems, structures, physical environments and practices to address and embrace the lived experiences, abilities, needs and stories of students and staff to ensure success for all

